THE UNIVERSITY OF MANITOBA

DEPARTMENT OF PHILOSOPHY

WINNIPEG, CANADA

January 23rd, 1968.

Dear José,

I'm afraid I'm going to ask you for another letter of reference, if you would be so kind -- this time it's for:

Professor J.W.Yolton, Chairman, Dept. of Philosophy, York University, Toronto 12, Ontario.

Yolton isn't sure yet that any new appointment can be made, I suppose because of budget difficulties, but if one is, he says he's interested in me because of my background in history. They want someone who can take part in an interdisciplinary course -- something which I find most attractive.

I haven't heard a word from Totonto, but the other places to which I wrote have indicated that, although they are making no new appointments for text year, they will consider me for the year after. So I may yet get to Ontario....

Christmas in England was great fun, despite the continuous fog. I visited the British Museum Reading Room onee, and this was my sole gesture towards the academic life.

What kind of movies are you making? Or are you just appearing in them?

Harry New Year -3. 2. 6 F. Yours, Jenny